BATH TOWN PLANNING BOARD
Date & Time:		February 1, 2022			7:00pm
Place:			Town Board Room			Municipal Building

Present:	Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins; Planning Board Members; James Corbett, George McKinley, Kevin Denison, Matt Dickson

Absent:	James Emo, Kenneth Wheaton 

Also Present:	Deputy Supervisor, John Lysyczyn; Code Enforcement Officer, James Northup; HUNT Engineers Consultant, Tim Steed

	Please see attached list of other present individuals.

Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins called the meeting to order at 7:00PM.

James Corbett led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.
Motion made by James Corbett, seconded by Kevin Denison to accept the minutes from January 4, 2021.
Adopted:		James Corbett		Aye
			George McKinley	Aye
			Kevin Denison		Aye
			Matt Dickson		Aye
James Hopkins		Aye

Goodrich Auto Works LLC

Karl Schwesinger and other representatives of Goodrich Auto Works LLC, presented the final Site Plan, Full Environmental Assessment Form Part 1 (SEQR form), and EAF Mapper Summary Report renderings, proposed maps, renderings, and boundary survey for a proposed autobody workshop where they intent to provide detailing, graphics, and an accessory shop located 7334 State Route 54 at the South-East of the intersection of State Route 54 and Industrial Park Road, Bath New York 14810, tax map# 144.02-01-018.000. Total acreage of the property is 5.6 acres. The proposed project is to construct the automobile workshop that includes two proposed buildings.  Representatives from Goodrich stated there is potential for future expansion. Boundaries for the property will not change. 

The representatives of Goodrich Auto Works LLC presented a written communication from NYS DOT that states after a preliminary review of the project files they [NYS DOT] will not require a southbound left turn lane or signalization of the SR54/Industrial Park Road intersection. 

In addition, Booth Electric has been contacted and their existing work trailer will be moved onto their [Booth Electric] property. 

Regarding utilities, there is ¾ copper water service on the property that will be utilized for the building water supply. They can connect to the gravity sanitary sewer on-site. The facility will also utilize propane instead of natural gas. In addition, they have applied for a service connection with NYSEG and are working to relocate the overhead electric lines on the property.  

Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins will complete SEQR Parts II & III. In addition, Chairman Hopkins proposed a Public Hearing be held the following month. 

Motion made by George McKinley, seconded by Matthew Dickson to schedule a Public Hearing on March 1, 2022 in regards to the Goodrich Auto Works LLC proposed project.
Adopted:		James Corbett		Aye
			George McKinley	Aye
			Kevin Denison		Aye
			Matt Dickson		Aye
James Hopkins		Aye

Louisiana-Pacific Corporation

Mr. Tim Steed on behalf of HUNT Engineers, and Ms. Lisa Downing-Schmidt on behalf of Louisiana Pacific Corporation presented preliminary Site Plans and Full Environmental Assessment Form (FEAF) Part I for the Louisiana-Pacific Corporation development project to be located at Steuben County Route 113, Bath New York 14810, tax map #144.00-02-009.112. Present use of the site is agricultural. Proposed use of site is to be industrial. The facility will be a pre-finishing line for LP products. Moreover, the intent of their presentation was to review the SEQR process and designation. In addition, they proposed that the Town of Bath Planning Board act as Lead Agency for the project. This action would consist of drafting a cover letter explaining the intention of the Town of Bath Planning Board to have Lead Agency designation. This letter would be sent to involved agencies who have a vested interest in this project moving forward. In addition to the designation letter, the preliminary Site Plan and FEAF Part I would be sent for the agencies’ review.

LP plans to make a formal presentation with completed application at the Town Planning Board Meeting in March. Lead Agency designation will be set in March after the 30-day window has ended for involved agencies to comment on the Town of Bath acting as Lead Agency. At this time a final SEQR package will be submitted. 

The Town of Bath Planning Board makes a resolution to designate their intent to become Lead Agency. The SEQR Part II & III process will begin the following week.
The timeline for the project has been set as follows: In February the intent to become Lead Agency is established. All pertinent agencies are sent the cover letter and preliminary site plan. These agencies have 30 days to respond. After 30 days the Town of Bath Planning Board makes a determination and reviews SEQR Parts II and III. In March, an engineering presentation is given to the board. In April, the Board either approves or will deny the Site Plan based on SEQR determination. A Public Hearing will also be held before Site Plan approval. The Public Hearing is tentatively scheduled for April. In May, conditional approval may be granted. 
With no questions or concerns raised, Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins proposed the Town of Bath Planning Board act as Lead Agency. 
Motion made by James Corbett, seconded by Kevin Denison to become the designated Lead Agency in the Louisiana-Pacific Corporation Development.
Adopted:		James Corbett		Aye
			George McKinley	Aye
			Kevin Denison		Aye
			Matt Dickson		Aye
James Hopkins		Aye

Planning Board Chairman James Hopkins Tabled the minor subdivision pending further information from the applicants, Emmett and Donita Graham, for property located at 6359 Robie Road, Savona New York 14869, tax map #176.00-01-019.000. Size of parcel to be divided is 49.6 to divide off 3.40 acres.

Motion made by Kevin Denison, seconded by Matthew Dickson to adjourn the meeting of the Bath Planning Board at 8:00pm. Passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,



Trevor J. Parke
     										     Deputy Town Clerk







